Parish Council Monthly
Alkham, Capel-Le-Ferne update — June 2023

& Houg ham PC 10525 James Chenery

Welcome to this months update. In this newsletter you will find details of
recent activity in your area and campaigns that are currently being run by
Kent Police alongside our partner agencies.

Contacting Kent Police

Please remember in an emergency always dial 999

For non-emergency or general enquiries please visit the Kent Police website where you can:

e Submit an online report of a crime or other incident
e Use our “Live Chat” function
e (Contact Crime Stoppers
e Follow links to our Social Media platforms including Twitter and Facebook
e Find information about Crime Prevention and our Partners
e You can also keep in touch via My Community Voice

AR,

My Community Voice

My Community Voice is a 2-way messaging service that helps Kent residents,
businesses & community groups to keep in touch with their local Policing teams.

Sign up to My Community Voice at www.mycommunityvoicekent.co.uk



https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mycommunityvoicekent.co.uk%2F&data=04%7C01%7CIan.Belsey%40kent.police.uk%7C40a07bc7612b480a15e708d9aaabe4c7%7Cf31b07f09cf940db964d6ff986a97e3d%7C0%7C0%7C637728477510176271%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=IDrvH5NYMiJvNsVzsaKwLv%2BQfuQefvCWTJV8Pgp8%2FBg%3D&reserved=0

My Community Voice

Protecting the neighbourhoods of Kent and Medway

MCV is a two-way engagement tool brought to you by Kent Police

Sign up today and
make your voice count

Find out more www.MyCommunityVoiceKent.co.uk




Introduction

Please allow me to introduce myself as your new dedicated ward Constable. My name is James Chenery.
I have been a Constable in Kent Police for over 23 years working in many different capacities including
more than twelve years in a variety of specialist roles. I have spent the past four years back in the
community as the Town Beat Officer for Dover, which has kept me extraordinarily busy as you can
probably imagine.

I'm looking forward to getting out and about in the parish wards I have now been allocated which include
Capel, Alkham and Hougham, Denton, Wooton, Lydden and the Dover Downs, River, Temple Ewell,
Maxton and Elms Vale. I also retain operational responsibility for Dover town centre so as you can
probably imagine, I am going to be stretched.

That said, I will endeavour to serve you all to the very best of my ability and whilst I may struggle to be
as visible as our hard-working PCSO colleagues were, I can be reached via email and will do my utmost
to respond to any such correspondence in timely fashion.

I would urge any readers to sign up to My Community Voice. This is an excellent two-way communication
platform that also has the capacity to link users to our partner agencies thereby broadening substantially
our combined reach and the information available to you!

I will try to arrange a surgery in the parish in the coming weeks and will send details of any such
appointments out in due course. In the meantime, if you require any assistance or simply want to touch
base with me, please feel free to contact me at:

James.chenery@kent.police.uk

My kind regards in advance

PC 10525 James Chenery

Crimes of note:

Nothing of note to relay at this time.



mailto:James.chenery@kent.police.uk

Anti-social behaviour and other incidents of note.

Nothing of note to relay at this time.

Crime prevention and education.

Nothing of note to relay at this time.




